


We are feeling festive! If you would like to receive a Christmas Pudding, simply send us your 
answers at marketing@pumph.co.uk and 10 lucky people with the correct answers (the draw take 

place Monday the 17th of December) will receive Christmas Pudding! 

We’ve hidden snowlakes in our Christmas Newsletter, can you ind them? Send us an email to 
marketing@pumph.co.uk with your answer. Ten lucky people will receive a treat! The draw will take 

place on the 17th of December!

Christmas Snowflakes
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